
TENNESSEE WASTEWATER SYSTEMS, INC. 
AN ADENUS UTILITY 

June 6, 2014 

Honorable Jim Allison 
Chairman 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
502 Deaderick Street 
4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 

RE:  Docket 14-00062 

Dear Chairman Allison: 

Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. desires to amend its petition in docket 14-00062 to 
replace page 2 of our original filing with the attached page.  This revision reflects corrections 
in the acreage of the project and details pertaining to the terms of the system land conveyance. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Pickney, Operations Manager 
Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. 

851 Aviation Parkway Smyrna, TN 37167 
 (615) 220-7200 Fax (615) 220-7207 
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BEFORE THE TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY 
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 

_________________, 2014 

IN RE: PETITION OF TENNESSEE WASTEWATER SYSTEMS, 
INC. TO AMEND ITS CERTIFICATE OF 
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY 

DOCKET No. 14-00062 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Petition of Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. 
To amend its Certificate of Convenience and Necessity 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. (“TWSI”) petitions the Tennessee 

Regulatory Authority (“TRA”) to amend TWSI’s Certificate of Convenience and 
Necessity to expand its service area to include a portion of Williamson County known as 
Clovercroft Acres. The project is located along Clovercroft Road just east of Tulloss 
Road in Williamson County.  The property includes parcel 5 on Tax Map 81, which is 
represented on the tax map enclosed (see attached “Exhibit A”).  This parcel 
encompasses approximately 190 acres. 

We are proposing to provide wastewater service to approximately 120 residential 
units at Clovercroft Acres. Residential customers will be charged according to residential 
Rate Class 1, currently set at $46.15 as of the date of this submittal.  The wastewater 
system will be designed and constructed to serve approximately 120 units (approximately 
36,000 gallons per day) and can be expanded if needed.  The TDEC application for a 
permit has been submitted and is enclosed (see attached “Exhibit B”). A Professional 
Services Agreement has been signed by Adenus Solutions Group, LLC and the 
developer.  It is the intention of the parties that TWSI will own the collection, treatment, 
and dispersal system and will own the property that the treatment and dispersal systems 
occupy. 

Also enclosed are letters from the Nolensville/College Grove Utility District and 
the Williamson County Mayor stipulating that neither of these entities will provide sewer 
service for this parcel.  We have also enclosed a letter from the President of 
LandDevelopment.com, Ardavan Afrakhteh, requesting TWSI to be the public sewer 
utility provider for the project. 

After approval, the construction of the system, which is comprised of watertight 
effluent collection, fixed film treatment, and subsurface drip dispersal, will take 
approximately 60 days to complete. The estimated value of the contribution in aid of the 
construction of the initial wastewater system is approximately $675,000.00. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Matt Pickney 
Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. 


